
As we approach the end of the 2007/08 
season we are eagerly awaiting a good 
autumn break.  But while we wait, each of us 
needs to develop our own contingency plans. 
I’m sure we will have different approaches to 
issues such as ensuring our ongoing access 
to domestic and stock water over the winter, 
and whether or not to carryover allocation 
into the new season. The important point is 
to ensure each of us has a plan in place that 
we think is right for our individual business.

In this newsletter there is information  
about carryover, as well as some useful tips  
on how to access further information you 
need. I also encourage everyone to take  
note of the important end of season dates  
for orders and trades. 

There is still some significant volumes of 
water to be delivered. Some of this may be 
carried over to 2008/09 but I suspect many 
of us have autumn irrigation plans. With so 
much water yet to be delivered its important 
we share these plans with G-MW to best 
manage the delivery.

This newsletter also includes some more 
detail about modernisation and in particular 
what is happening in G-MW. I am pleased 
to report that the Board of G-MW has 
met with our WSC recently. The Board is 
extremely keen to talk through the many 
practical considerations and questions we 
have about the modernisation project but 
also want to ensure the views of customers 
across the region are shared with the many 
other stakeholders including the Northern 
Victorian Infrastructure renewal Project 
(NVIRP).  

A number of very constructive forums are 
emerging that will ensure G-MW customers 
are informed and have opportunity to inform 
the ongoing planning, design and roll out of 
modernisation in our Area. This process took 
a big step forward through our meeting with 
the Board of NVIRP in Echuca last month. 

I am also pleased to see that G-MW 
has launched FutureFlow, to deliver key 
modernisation projects beginning with 
the Shepparton and Central Goulburn 
1-4 projects. FutureFlow staff will be out 
and about talking with customers directly 
impacted by works this year, but more 
importantly FutureFlow will ensure our  
local staff can continue to provide us with  
the services and advice we need.

On a final note, I would like to acknowledge 
the immense effort from local staff and 
customers this year that has enabled G-MW 
to make the most of our limited water 
supplies. This cooperation demonstrates  
our regions ability to work together in  
tough times and it is greatly appreciated  
by your entire WSC. 

John Nelson  
 

Message from the Water 
Service Committee Chair

G-MW is urging customers to carefully plan their water needs for the coming winter 
months and not to rely on water left in the channels at the end of the season to meet 
winter domestic and stock needs. This winter there will be significant works undertaken  
as part of the Modernisation projects especially in the Shepparton and Central Goulburn 
areas and your channel could be drained. Further information will be provided to customers 
on channels where works will take place. Customers are encouraged to act now and 
provide sufficient on farm storage or explore other winter water supply options
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Pumping commenced at the large pump station at Waranga Basin that supplies the Waranga 
Western Channel on Monday 7 April. The pumps provide acces to an additional 86,000 ML  
that cannot be released by gravity.  The extra supplies provide 7 percent of allocation to all  
Goulburn system customers and are already factored into allocations. Pumping enables a release  
rate of 1,560 ML a day to be maintained as the water level in the Basin falls. This is well below 
normal operating conditions when around 3,000 ML can be released. 

 The pumps at the Minor offtake commenced on Sunday 13 April when the outlet capacity under 
gravity fell below the capacity of the smaller pump station. The total project cost is approximately 
$2.6 million and has been funded by the Victorian Government. 

Water deliveries are testing the available capacity of the pumped supply from the Basin. We are 
trying to avoid rationing and ask customers to be patient when asked to wait for water. We will  
only implement rationing if we are unable to meet ordered demand. 
 

Become a Water Service  
Committee Member
Do you want to know more about the water industry? Would you like to contribute towards  
its future direction? If so consider nominating for the Water Service Committee positions that  
will be advertised in May. G-MW values the contribution that committee members make towards 
operations issues, service levels and future direction. More information on the nomination process 
can be obtained from your local office.  
 

Final 2007/08 Water Usage Accounts
The final account for all water usage to the end of the irrigation season will be sent to customers  
by 13 June 2008. This account will includes charges for :

�Infrastructure Use Fee, Surface and Subsurface Drainage, Casual Infrastructure Use Fee and Overuse Fee.  

Customers are advised the due date for this account is 11 July 2008. 

Customers experiencing financial hardship are encouraged to contact Goulburn-Murray Water  
on 1300 553 200 to make suitable payment arrangements. 
 

Ordering your water
Please make sure you order and confirm all your irrigation water.  Taking water without ordering 
affects other customer’s supply further down the channel and can lead to prosecution. 
 

Overuse of your allocation 
If customers use more than their allocation they are using someone else’s water. Any overuse will 
attract a significant fee. To avoid overuse customers should read their meters well before the end 
of season and allow enough time to make an allocation trade to cover any water used.  Allocation 
trades to cover any overuse must be lodged with G-MW within 30 days of advice from G-MW 
of being in overuse. Any overuse of allocation will be carried forward into 2008/09 as a negative 
balance in the relevant ABA account. Current usage and entitlement figures are available on  
request from your local office at any time or via the G-MW WaterLINE.

Waranga Basin Pumping 

Channel Water Supply 
over the Winter Period

Thanks for 
helping reduce 
water losses
Reducing water losses from the channel  
system has been a major focus for G-MW this 
year. Tough targets were set at the start of the 
year and they are being met or bettered at this 
stage of the year. It is important that we reduce 
the losses as the water saved has helped 
increase allocations. The losses have been 
reduced through the installation of channel 
automation technology to measure and control 
the water better, diligent management by staff 
and through the cooperation of customers 
taking more flexible water supply. We are  
very grateful for the ongoing cooperation  
of our customers during this difficult year.  
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irrigation news

G-MW is urging all customers to carefully 
plan their water needs for the remainder  
of the irrigation season. The season will close 
on Thursday 15 May and at this stage it is has 
not been determined when the channels will 
be refilled for the start of the 2008/09 season.

Please make sure that you place your last 
orders in time, ensure any allocation trades 
have been lodged and that you have enough 
domestic and stock water for the winter 
period.

Planning 
for end of 
irrigation 
season

Key dates for end of 
2007/08 irrigation season
Close of allocation 
trade with NSW  
and SA 

30 April

Last orders for 
water on WaterLINE

5 May  

Close of the 
irrigation season and 
channel offtakes

15 May

Water share trade   
Last date for 
applications that  
you want processed 
in 2007/08  

Lodged  
with G-MW 
by 1 June *

Allocation trade  
Last date for 
applications that  
you want processed 
in 2007/08

Lodged  
with G-MW  
by 13 June * 

Final payment date 
for 2007/08 Water 
Usage Accounts 

11 July 

This checklist is a starting point for customers considering carryover. All 
customers are encouraged to seek advice to ensure they are fully informed 
about what it means this year and for their allocations next season. Local G-MW 
staff can provide some guidance but cannot advise customers what it is right for 
their particular circumstances.

1.	� Carryover of unused allocation is available to customers on the Goulburn, 
Murray, Campaspe, Loddon and Broken systems.

2.	� To carryover your unused allocation the allocation must be held in an  
ABA that is linked to a water share, a supply by agreement, or a limited 
term transfer of a water share. 

3.	� Unused 2007/08 allocation in a linked ABA at 30 June 2008 will  
be automatically carried over to 2008/09 season, as follows

	 •  �Your unused allocation will first be carried over and recorded against 
your high-reliability water shares (HRWS) - up to 30% of your HRWS,

	 •  �Any additional unused allocation will then be carried over and recorded 
against your low-reliability water shares (LRWS) - up to 30% of your 
LRWS.

4.	� At the start of 2008/09, 5% will be deducted from your carryover volume 
to cover evaporation losses.

5.	� If during the course of next season the sum of your HRWS carryover  
(as at 1 July 2008) and 2008/09 HRWS allocation reaches 100% of your 
HRWS volume, you will not receive any further 2008/09 HRWS allocation. 
The same principle applies to LRWS carryover.

6.	� The point at which you will stop receiving further allocation is determined 
by your carryover balance(s) at 1 July 2008 after the allowance for evaporation 
is deducted. This point will not change if you sell or use allocation, or sell 
entitlement during the 2008/09 season.

7.	� From 1 July 2008, you can trade the allocation you have carried over,  
or purchase allocation someone else has carried over.

8.	� Once the irrigation system is operating in your area you can take delivery 
of your carryover. You don’t have to wait for a HRWS or LRWS allocation 
in order to access any or all of your carryover.

Please keep a look out for ads that will appear in local media over coming weeks 
providing further details or visit G-MW’s website www.g-mwater.com.au

Carryover Checklist

This irrigation season nearly one in four  
orders were placed via the internet with 
WaterLINE online. The easy to use website  
also allows you to view your own Water  
Usage Statement any time.  Many of the  

existing phone features are also available  
online. WaterLINE online can be accessed via  
the G-MW website (www.g-mwater.com.au)  
and follow the link to your area. 

Big increase in customer use  
of WaterLINE internet ordering  

System 
Modernisation
Modernising our channel system is a huge task and G-MW has taken steps to ensure we  
meet the modernisation challenges while still delivering our day to day activities of harvesting, 
storing and delivering water resources.  The following provides an update on key developments 
in modernisation at G-MW.

Launch of FutureFlow 

Last month G-MW launched an Alliance called FutureFlow. FutureFlow is an alliance of 
companies involving G-MW, Transfield Services (Australia) Pty Ltd (TSL), Comdain Civil 
Constructions Pty Ltd and Sinclair Knight Merz (SKM).

FutureFlow is tasked with consulting with G-MW customers directly impacted by the works 
program and delivering the agreed program of works beginning with the Shepparton and 
Central Goulburn1-4 projects. Over the next two years FutureFlow will deliver around  
$275 million of works on projects funded by Water For Rivers, The Living Murray Initiative,  
the Victorian Government and the Northern Victorian Infrastructure Renewal Project (NVIRP).

In a normal year G-MW spends around $12 to 15 million upgrading the irrigation network.  
G-MW is looking to the Alliance to rapidly scale up the expertise, staff and resources  
available to deliver the works without compromising G-MW’s capacity to deliver on its  
key responsibilities.

Modernisation Winter Works Program 
There will be modernisation works undertaken in every irrigation area this winter. Staff from 
FutureFlow will be in touch with customers to provide further details where works will be 
affecting customers. If you have queries relating to the winter works program you should 
contact your G-MW office. 

On the Local Front  
G-MW Board members and the Chairperson of Northern Victorian Infrastructure Renewal 
Project (NVIRP), Richard Guy, toured through the area during March, discussing current issues 
with local irrigators and Water Service Committee Members.  Coping with the drought, effects 
of rationing and proposed system modernization were among the main issues raised.  

Reconfiguration staff continue to be busy working with customers to develop reconfiguration 
proposals.  To date over 160 business cases have been developed for individual proposals,  
with an acceptance rate by customers as high as 76%.  All proposals are developed with 
customers, and there is no obligation for customers to accept offers.  Through these 
reconfiguration projects, over 30km of channel, 100 meter outlets, and 60 structures have  
been decommissioned.  This is a great outcome for all irrigators in the area as it will save  
more than $6 million dollars in replacement costs of assets in the future.

Public meetings have been facilitated by G-MW in the Mitiamo and East Loddon areas to 
investigate public demand for potential pipeline projects for domestic and stock purposes.  A bus 
tour of the Normanville Pipeline area was organized for customers from the Mitiamo area, so  
they could talk to people on this scheme about the pros and cons and other operational issues.  
Over 80 people attended the public meeting held in Serpentine to discuss the potential of an  
East Loddon pipeline scheme.  The majority of attendees were in support of a system and G-MW 
staff will work with the community over the next couple of months to progress this concept.  

*� �this is the preferred date to ensure your application is 
processed in the current 2007/08 season. Applications 
received after this date will be processed but may not 
be finalised by 30 June.


